
 

Lophams’ Garden Club 
 

We meet on the first Thursday of each month at 7.30pm in 
Lophams' Village Hall and visitors and new members are 
always very welcome. Please telephone 01379 687833 for 
further details. 
 
Unfortunately our planned visit to Stody Lodge on 1st May had 
to be cancelled due to lack of numbers, however we are 
looking forward to our next meeting on 2nd June when Gary 
Alderton will give a presentation entitled "Propogation". I'm 
sure that Gary will give lots of advice for us all to put to good 
use in our own gardens. 
 

South Lopham Parish Council 
 

The AGM 2016 and regular meeting was held at Valley Farm Low Common 
on 5th May. Four Councillors were present (unfortunately three had to give 
apologies ) and the Clerk Mrs Phillips. 

John Crisp was elected Chairman and Mrs Sarah Martin Vice Chairman. 
Thanks were given to Councillors for their work over the year to our Clerk 
for her constant attention during the year and to Gary Phillips our 
Responsible Financial Officer. Mrs Chapman -Allen our District Councillor 
had attended various meetings throughout the year for which the Chairman 
expressed his thanks. 

Audit: the Clerk presented the annual governance statements and the 
accounting statement which were approved. 

Financial Report: presented by the Clerk together with the current 
balances and various accounts for approval. The Clerk is in the process of 
obtaining quotations for renewal of the Council's annual insurance. 

Planning : a fresh application for the erection of three dwellings on the site 
of Willow Brae in the Street has been made; a new application for the 
conversion of three buildings and extension to house and buildings at 
Poplar Farm has been made; details available on line or Councillors will 
have paper copies in due course. The Enforcement Officer has issued an 
unauthorised change of use notice in respect of land at the corner of Brick 
Kiln Lane and Low Common. 

Highways: Councillors agreed to continue with their campaign with Norfolk 
County Council of speed reduction of vehicles on the A1066 in the village.A 
certain amount of pothole repairs had been carried out on the Blo Norton 
road but further work was still required. 

Works: a successful litter pick had been carried out on Sunday 10th April; 
as usual various assorted rubbish collected; thanks to Tim for organising 
this collection. 

Bus shelter- work to be carried out on date to be agreed. 

Other Business: a letter of thanks had been received from the East 
Anglian Air Ambulance in respect of the donation sent after the last 
meeting. Letters of support and a petition had been forwarded to Breckland 
Council in connection with the application for a grant to refurbish the Village 
sign on Church road 

Next meeting 7th July 7.30 pm Valley Farm.  
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St Andrew’s School 
 

Following the administration of the DfE Statutory tests for Year 2 and 6, the 
children, staff, governors and parents of St. Andrew’s C of E VA Primary are fast 
approaching half term. 
 

This term the children are focusing on the topic ‘Our Norfolk, Our Adventures’ 
which is looking at past occupations in North Lopham. During this topic the 
children are gaining a greater understanding of the history of the village through 
story telling. 
 

FOSTA are also busy planning their summer fair on Saturday 11 th June 2016, 12 
– 3pm. Please do come and join us for a BBQ, entertainment and wide variety of 
stalls. 
 

If you would like to know more about St. Andrew’s Primary School please contact 
the school office on 01379 687253. 
 

St Andrew’s Pre School 
 

Greetings once again from St Andrew’s Pre School. 
 

We remain busy at pre school with several new children joining us. 
 

After half term and as the weather continues to be warm ( hopefully ) we will be 
celebrating summer and spending as much time  as possible in the open air. We 
have a very nice gazeebo which we use regularly to provide plenty of shade, and 
under which we can have lunch. 
 

We have a lovely outside area with room for sand and water play and room to run 
around.   We have been busy in our garden area planting strawberries and 
squashes and some tomato plants. 
 

We now have 5 resident frogs in our bog garden, and  see many species of birds 
at our bird feeding station. We are going to build a bug hotel next half term, have 
a barbecue, have lots of walks and picnics around the village and explore nature 
in general. 
 

We are open Mondays, Wednesdays and Thursdays 8.45am - 3.15pm and have 
a few spaces on all days. For further information call Jan Feaver on 07854091257 

 

 

Lophams’ Ladies 
 

- meeting at the Village Hall on the first Tuesday each 
month, usually at 7pm for a 7.30 start. 
 

In May, Emma Lord gave a presentation about the work of 
EACH, particularly at Quidenham Hospice and explained 
how the NOOK project will enable the work to grow and 
expand in ways that the present hospice cannot. The June 
meeting will be a visit to Furse House Gardens at Rushall 
on the 7th; we will meet at the Village Hall at 6pm, and car 
share; David Morton will come to the July meeting with an 
illustrated talk about the Tower of London. 
 

Advance Notice: The annual Car Boot, Bric - a - Brac; 
Books & Jumble Sale is on Saturday 2nd July in the 
Village Hall. The doors open at 1.30pm and admission is 
free: Please think of us as you do your annual Spring 
Clean & Clear out! We can collect, if necessary.  
 

For more information, please contact Sarah on 01379 
687337 & 687679 for Jumble. 
 

Lophams’ Village Hall 
 

BRIMBO: The British Motor Bke Owners Classic Bike Meet & Auto-Jumble 
on 8th May had superb weather for once, which meant an excellent turn-
out.  The grounds team and the catering ladies worked flat out all day to 
ensure the bikes were correctly sited and everyone was well fed, so many 
thanks to all of them for giving all comers such a good time! 

Hall Improvements: Some of the money from the Development Fund, to 
which a percentage of the Lottery money is directed each month, has been 
used this Spring on kitchen refurbishment - in particular for tiling all the 
walls, to avoid the need to re-paint every few months, when the 
condensation has turned them black. This has been a mammoth job, as all 
the fixtures and fittings had to be disconnected & re-fitted afterwards. 
Thank you for your patience to the hall users who have been 
inconvenienced by the upheaval, and a huge Thank you to Eugene who 
has worked so hard on our behalf to do the work. 
The Lottery:  It is great when there’s a full complement of 100 members 
with a corresponding monthly first prize of £200, so please get in touch if 
you would like to join as soon as a new vacancy occurs.  Please ring  
01379 687718 for more information or contact Eileen (01379 687608) or 
any committee member. There are three chances each month of winning a 
prize, plus a Bonanza draw in December. The winners in April were: first 
prize of £200 : A Bush; second prizes of £50: T Young and E Jacob In 
addition to the Lottery draw, there is a monthly raffle with one superb prize, 
which includes an item from every stall - a wonderful array of goodies for 
the larder. The April winner was I Bowden.   

Regular bookings: 
Farmers’ Markets are on the fourth Saturday from 9am till 12.30pm, so the 
June date will be 25

th
 (Details from Mike on 01379687235)   

Judo is on Mondays & Wednesdays (Details from Howard on 1379 688 
258)    

Lopham Art Group:  meets on Wednesday mornings, from 9.30am. The 
cost is £20 each per month, and includes refreshments and a visit from an 
‘expert’ once each month. Contact Jennifer on 01379 687282 for more 
details. 

Dog Training: Most Thursday evenings with Rob Jessup; Rob’s ‘phone 
number is 01379 873144    

Bookings - to book the hall for private events, telephone 01379 68767 or      
go to the website. 

 


